TOWN OF JONESVILLE
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
July 19, 2024

The Town of Jonesville Council met for a Special Meeting on Friday, July 19, 2024, at 12:30 pm at
Jonesville Water Plant.

Council Present: Absent:
Mayor Anita Darnell
Mayor Pro-Tempore Andy Green
Tracy Wall
Regina Adkins
Michael Tilley
Scott Darnell

Others Present: Michael Pardue, Town Manager
Wenona C. Thompson, Finance Director

Mayor Darnell called the meeting to order at 12:30 pm.

A motion to adopt the agenda was made by Council Member Tilley with a second by Council Member
Green and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.

Business

Council and Town Manager discussed the upcoming NCDOT project R-5913 DOT Waterline Relocation.
Council reviewed the engineering contract between the Town and The Wooten Company. A motion to
approve the engineering contract between the Town and The Wooten Company was made by Council
Member Tilley with a second by Council Member Wall and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.

Council reviewed bid by Ultimate Services for Double Bluff Recreation Area for the removal of old
buildings, and disposal of materials. A motion was made by Council Member Green to approve contract
between the Town and Ultimate Services for Double Bluff Recreation Area in the amount of $20,000 with
a second by Council Member Tilley and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.

Council discussed the need for a set fee per 1,000 gallons for bulk water purchase. A motion was made to
set a rate for bulk water purchase at $12.00 per 1,000 gallons by Council Member Adkins with a second by
Council Member Wall and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.

A motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Wall. A second was made by Council Member S.
Darnell and approved by unanimous vote. 5-0 N
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